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Material Disclosure 
 
Rendering service as Finance and Investor Relations Director in our Company, Servet Didem 
Çolakoğlu departed from the Company as of 10th of March 2017; an additional disclosure will 
be made when the vacancy in Investor Relations will be filled.  
This closure is made in accordance with article 11 of the Capital Markets Board's 
Communique on Corporate Governance No. II-17.1. 
 


